LETTER #2
The Consultant’s Report presented to the PTC (Agenda Item, September 13) completely lacks any financial analysis. In fact, it could undermine local finances for years to come. Demand that the PTC gets a detailed financial analysis before taking any action.

The Consultant proposes a rapid expansion of housing within Palo Alto during a time when jobs in and around Palo Alto are level or even declining. 
There are two issues of great concern to our financial future:

(1) What does a major increase in housing densities do to City finances? The major source of funding for local governments is property taxes—this includes cities, schools, counties, special districts and bond issues. Increasing densities on existing properties has a small impact on property taxes unless the land is sold. Who gains from increasing densities? The State that collects revenues from incomes taxes and capital gains taxes. Yet look at the new costs that come with increasing population: roadways, transit, schools, parks, and other city services. They all have to be paid for by local governments that are dependent on property taxes – and who pays the majority of those property taxes - residents. 
(2)  The most important cost may be affordable housing. Because of inclusionary housing rules most of the cost of affordable housing will fall onto new residents in multi-unit buildings. If there is a saving grace to city government with large multiunit buildings, there might be little need for new schools. The denser, congested housing in San Francisco has produced the city with the lowest ratio of 5 to 17 year olds in the country.  Would that happen here as well?
In any case, before moving ahead on the Consultant’s Report, the PTC should call for an open meeting on the financial implications of increasing housing densities in an area of declining jobs. People should send a note now to the PTC or make a comment at the September 13 meeting stating their concerns about what developers are proposing to build in our community. Make sure we are not destroying our financial future and our community by allowing developers to build more market-rate housing with minimal - at best - housing affordable to lower-income people! 
